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Minutes of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held at 7.30pm on Monday 5th October 2015 
in the Community Room, Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Members: Alan Beasley, Brian Stother, Alex Bullock (Chair), Lisa Bullock (Minute Taker), Steve Dart, 
Sarah Jansons, Joan Salmon, Mandy Goddard (Consultant)
Public: One member of the public attended the meeting

Apologies

Rob Morgan
Minutes of meetings held on 24th August 2015
The minutes were agreed. 
Matters arising (not on the agenda)

The group discussed non- attendance to the meetings and how this effects the quorum of the group. A continued absence without apologies makes it difficult at times for the group to achieve quorum when other members are away (Quorum is currently at 5).  
It was agreed that a request should be made to the P.C. to see if they would agree to add a clause which would see the automatic removal from Steering Group if members failed to attend three consecutive meetings without the issue of apologies to our Terms of Reference similar to that which the P.C. have. A further discussion would take place on this point next time.  

Action – Brian agreed to write to the P.C. on behalf of the CNPSG.
Review of Work Schedules

Mandy thanked the group for the topic papers which are very helpful but informed that further information would be required.  Mandy agreed that she did have enough information to make a start on the draft plan. 

Mandy asked about the housing policy and if CNP would include any design policy.  Alex replied saying that he thought they would struggle on providing the evidence to back a design policy up but the group have agreed that we would like some policy to protect building heights in the village.
Alex informed Mandy that we are hoping to engage with SDC as they have a new Conservation Officer and we would like to request that they undertake a review on Cannington Conservation Area. This item of work is something that Nick Tait (SDC) had previously identified as a priority,
Mandy asked if we were going to do any site assessments.  Alex responded saying that no they did not intend to include any site assessments within the plan but the group would like to test the policy against key sites within the village to see how the plan will work.

A discussion took place with regard to Affordable Housing.  Alan informed that SDC will be developing their own affordable housing programme.  Current policy is that any development in Cannington of 5 or more houses required an element of affordable housing.  Mandy suggest that within the policy we could suggest that we would give preference to any development with higher percentage mix of affordable housing.

Mandy informed that we will need to do the following:

· Evidence base summary

· Consultation statement

· Useful facts, like housing figures etc.

· Equality impact assessment, against each policy

· Conditions statement, this will have to say how the CNP follows legislation set out for neighbourhood plans

Mandy suggested looking at other examples such as Ashcott.

SEA and HRA screening will be done by SDC but we will need to get things in motion so contact needs to be made with them.

The group noted that they had considered the need to undertake a Landscape Assessment but they would need to apply for funding in order to do this.  Mandy suggested that information is gleaned from other documents and works undertaken on Cannington such as the Local Plan/Core Strategy.

The group would like to extend the green wedges around the village but will need to consider the ability to have sufficient supporting evidence from a landscape perspective in order to be able to achieve this.
Mandy confirmed that although we are not proposing any allocated sites we can include local designations.  Sarah informed that future works around the village such as the new bypass and flood alleviation works may have significant visual impacts and change natural boundaries.  Mandy responded by saying that CNP could include future tasks such as working on landscape assessment.
Mandy informed that she will be able to provide something for our next meeting (a working draft) in terms of timescales and will provide a work in process with the aim having completed all documentation for a formal consultation by year end.
Mandy also suggested that we need to put together a Vision but it was agreed by all the group that they would not do one as there are lots of different visions for the village and it would be unfair to try an pin one down.

Budget update 

Mandy is 17 days in credit.  Mandy agreed to send a monthly invoice to the P.C. and a copy to Sarah; she will invoice separately for travel expenses but agreed to group smaller amounts together where possible.

Review of work schedule
All topic papers now sent to Mandy.

Joan and Lisa to work on the Consultation statement.

Alan and Joan will look through the EDF and EA to find any relevant evidence. 
Report to Parish Council

Alan will provide a statement which will inform that at the next P.C. the CNPG will provide a working draft document for them to look at.
Any Other Business

SDC are holding a Development Management planning meeting on the evening of the 14th and 20th of October; Alan and Rob are going.

Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 19th October 2015 at 7:30pm
The meeting closed at 8:45pm
Signed……………………………………… Date………………………                 
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